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The Maine Chapter of the National Emergency Number Association held a stated meeting on Tuesday, July 20th at Somerset County Communications, Skowhegan, Maine.

First of all, a big “Thank You” to Mike Smith and the staff of the Somerset County Communications Center for hosting our Chapter meeting! The staff were kept busy with a record number of members in attendance coming and going as well as “Mother Nature” paying a visit with a nasty thunderstorm that produced a large amount of lightning!

The meeting was called to order at 0905 Hrs. with a round of introductions for the benefit of our guest speakers and new members in attendance. The meeting was attended by 22 members and 2 guest speakers!!

The minutes of May 18, 2004 meeting were approved as presented.

The Treasurer’s Report reflects the following balances:

Checking Account beginning balance (May 18, 2004)   $6,088.73

Expenses: Telecommunicator of the Year Dues - $60.00

Income:  2004 Conference Registrations - $910.00

Balance: (July 20, 2004)   $6,938.73

CD Balance: (June 30, 2004) - $3,113.76

It was noted that Brunswick PD had recently received
an audit for TTY compliance. It was reported that the Town had to sign a contract to provide 24/7 translator service for the communications center.

--------------------------------

Update: On 7-27-04 I received the following information from Sonia:

The Town of Brunswick was audited for ADA compliance, not just the communications center. The auditors felt the Town lacked communications capabilities with persons arrested and/or victims of crimes that were hearing or speech impaired. The auditors were also given copies of the dispatch SOP’s and the 911/APU training covering TTY. The audit showed that the documents were apparently not reviewed in any detail as the report reflected that there were no policies in place outlining the operation of the TTY, which in fact there were.

Overall, Sonia felt there was nothing that was really directed to the communications center that had not already been previously addressed. The policies in place covered the operation of the TTY, but were apparently not closely read.

Sonia feels that the training class offered by the Pine Tree Council would be a nice class for either a chapter meeting or as a breakout session. 

Note: Steve Bunker reminds all PSAPs that they MUST HAVE a written “Silent Call” SOP. Refer to the training manual for examples. Additionally, PSAPs should encourage their call takers to make regular practice calls to keep their skills up.

Lastly, if anyone needs a list of certified American Sign Language Translators, please call Steve at his office, 877-8068.

------------------------------

The Pine Tree Council for Deaf offers a public safety training course. The Chapter will be looking into this class for cost estimates, course content and possible delivery to all through a Chapter-sponsored training class. 

President Rob reports he has e-mailed a copy of the Maine NENA membership roster to all members that he has an e-mail address for. The National NENA Office has requested that state chapters verify the members and membership classifications. If you have not previously reviewed this list, please do so and let Rob know of any changes that should be made.

President Rob also received a response from the Governor’s Office in regard to the letter the Maine Chapter sent in opposition to the transfer of $1.1 million dollars from the E9-1-1 fund. A copy of the letter is attached to this newsletter.

Maine is not alone in this situation. There are more and more states across the country experiencing 911 funds being used for purposes other than the support of the 911 system. Illinois is the most recent victim of 911 funds being re-assigned for other uses. The Illinois chapter of NENA issued a press release noting that Gov. Rod Blagojveich, “is putting lives at risk,” after he diverted over $1.3 million from the state’s wireless E911 fund, generated from a .75 cent monthly surcharge. “The public needs to know that our State leaders are falling short of what is needed to keep up with new technologies and challenges,” said chapter president David Tuttle in the release. The chapter noted that only 28% of comm. Centers in the U.S. have Phase II wireless E911 service, but that up to 60% of 911 calls come from wireless devices. 

There was also a recent article about California attempting to raise funds for the improvement of hospitals by proposing a surcharge to the 911 funding to cover emergency room upgrades, etc.

There is still nothing new to report on the pending congressional bills that would impose a penalty on states that use 911 surcharge funds for anything other than support of the 911 system.

The meeting featured guest speakers Susan Hikel-Greenleaf and Jane McIntosh from Rape Crisis Assistance and Prevention. They put on a presentation on “Sexual Assault Response Teams”.

The Sexual Assault Response Teams (SART) in Maine are organized by local sexual assault crisis centers and are an integral part of services within these centers. They exist to promote multidisciplinary collaboration that includes, but is not limited to, representatives from law enforcement agencies, district attorneys offices, medical personnel, and sexual assault centers to create and maintain an effective victim-centered response to sexual violence.

Their objectives are:

· Develop and strengthen sexual assault victim services in Maine

· Familiarize team members with the roles of participating agencies

· Develop and implement guidelines for Sexual Assault Response Teams

· Provide ongoing training and education for member agencies and the community

The presenters handed out a sample draft document of a “First Responder Best Practices Card” being developed for use by public safety. The card addresses issues on attending to the needs of a victim/survivor of sexual assault.

The card is broken down to cover various public safety entities such as law enforcement, EMS, medical staff and dispatchers.

There has not previously been any guidelines available for EMS first responders at the State level. By obtaining input from all levels of public safety, they hope to adopt the card for EMS use as well.

The dispatch section was reviewed by the group. While most of the steps in the guide pertained to victim/survivor care and needs, it was noted that the guidelines are to be referred to in addition to normal protocol questions for handling the specific incident.

Once the cards are complete, the Maine Chapter will obtain copies and distribute to all interested parties.

Here are some sexual violence statistics:

Every two minutes somewhere in America, someone is sexually assaulted. (1 in 4 women and 1 in 7 men will experience sexual assault in their lifetime)

The U.S. has the highest rate of sexual assault per capita of any industrialized country. 

In 2002, seven out of every eight rape victims were female

In 84% of these cases, the victim knows the attacker

75% of men and 50% of women had been drinking at the time of assault.

In Other Business:

Steve Bunker reports Phase I testing is complete. Some of the smaller carriers had issues with some of the wireless standards,  in particular there were some problems with 3rd party databases transferring data.

There is now some pretty good tower location information available. The cell  company name and tower location information are coming through on wireless calls.

Phase II letters are being sent putting carriers on the official six months notice of Phase II activation.

The Lincoln County test has provided a lot of “lessons learned”. The major issue to come out of the pilot test was the problem with the transfer of data from one processor running the MAARSView program into the processor running the mapping program did not work well.  The cellular network proved challenging for Plant as well as the cell carriers.

There are final negotiations in progress with Plant and Verizon for price quotes on hardware and software to provide GIS Mapping. 

The main question now becomes do we want to roll out GIS mapping right now, or wait until the State contract has been awarded to a vendor? The contract could get awarded to somebody other than Verizon and an entirely new hardware configuration may be needed..

In regard to the 911 enhanced contract renewal, the State is putting together a shopping list of items that end users would like to see included in the next contract. 

A couple of the items already being discussed is the ability of the GIS program to operate within the same box as the CAD system. There has also been some talk about including some type of NET Clock service for PSAPs as well. Members, PSAP Managers, and supervisors with thoughts and ideas about the system design and equipment needs should send your thoughts to ESCB Director Al Gervenack for his consideration as he prepares for negotiation.

VOIP continues to be q growing to concern to all of us, especially here in Maine where our funding mechanism is tied directly to the number of hard wire users of the 911 network. 

Verizon has just recently issued their letter about VOIP rollout in Maine. The days of copper wire service are shrinking rapidly.

The following is the most recent update on the status of the congressional move to regulate VOIP and institute penalties against states using 911 funds, as reported in an e-mail from Stephen R. Seitz, Gov’t. Affairs Director for NENA.

S. 2281 was amended three times today, ultimately passing the Committee 13-9. All amendments were accepted in passing the legislation.

 

The amendments were worked on until the early hours this morning. (One Senator reported negotiations taking place until 4:30a.m.) 

 

Today’s mark up featured plenty of politics and positioning by Senate Commerce Committee Members.  Alliances and compromises were formed; party lines and ideologies were blurred. And yet, in this first round, of what is likely to be a long bout; 9-1-1, E9-1-1 requests and NENA improved our position at the negotiation table.  This is due, and in the most part thanks, to the dedicated work of the Congressional E9-1-1 Caucus Co-Chair, Senator Burns, along with the testimony and negotiation provided by NENA leading up to the mark up. 

 

While I have yet to see the final text of any of the amendments (as they were reported in real time) and therefore I can not comment in great detail, I can report the following from the oral comments provided. 

 

I.    AMENDMENT IN THE FORM OF A SUBSTITUTE (Senators Sununu, Stevens and Cantwell).  

a.    Federal Jurisdiction for VoIP for 3 years. 

b.    States Enforce Criminal Law and Consumer Protection

c.    Does not deregulate transmission facilities

d.    CALEA requirements (VoIP not considered a data service for these purposes)

e.    No new taxes on VoIP services

 

II.   2ND DEGREE AMENDMENT (E911 AMENDMENT) (Senators Burns and Nelson)

a.    E911 section of S. 2281 is to be fixed so that all E9-1-1 provisions apply. 

b.    Burns made a point about the need to end state raiding of 9-1-1 funds, make 9-1-1 funds from VoIP providers available and ensure we can modernize the nation’s 9-1-1 system

 

After a healthy discussion by all the Senators on the importance of E9-1-1 service in providing VoIP, post 9/11, present obligations and a formal record of the Committee to be 100% behind 9-1-1 (Senator Sununu praised the work of NENA’s process in leading the discussion and efforts to provided E9-1-1 service for VoIP as soon as possible), the Amendment was passed unanimously; however, with some consensus that language needed to be refined.  

 

 

III.  AMENDMENT PREEMPTION/UNIVERSAL SERVICE NEEDS (Senator Dorgan) 

a.    Preserves certain state authority over VoIP

b.    Doesn’t preempt the states from specific rate and regulations purposes including USF. 

 

With all these debates and offerings, etc. the bill passed by a small margin (13-9), but the 9-1-1 discussion went forward unanimously.

 

Legislation draftsmanship and discussion is little like sausage making, there’s a lot of dirty work taking place to try to come up with a package everyone will like. 

 

While this is just the first round of VoIP in Congress, we can claim some small victory in knowing that the 9-1-1 issues are on the radar screen, that Congress understands it has an obligation.  

 

In the next couple of weeks, we will have an opportunity to get our hands around specific debates and perhaps some unintended consequences of the legislation, but we know this is a process, and perfection is the enemy of the good in such discussions.

 

So in our most basic of goals, that E9-1-1 VoIP funding cannot be overlooked, ignored or forgotten and that E9-1-1 is not voluntary it’s mandatory; we’ve moved the discussion forward in a positive light. 

 

There has been a number of recent postings to the PUC’s web site on the reduction in the number of PSAPs in the state. The Maine Department of Public Safety has also recently posted their reply outlining their view of how the 911 system in Maine should look.

Anyone interested in this topic at all, should visit the site and check out the postings. They offer a variety of views regarding the subject. Anyone with views they would like to share are urged to reply to the PUC web site so that your comments may be heard and considered.

The company of Val Lubans has been hired to do a Job Task Analysis of the basic municipal school at the MCJA. The Academy hopes to do a complete re=write of their learning objectives. They have offered to do the dispatcher training assessment as well as a dispatcher supervisor training assessment. The last time a job task analysis and assessment was done was approx 20 years ago.

This information would provide training outlines as well as updated job descriptions for not only a dispatcher, but supervisory positions as well. The information would also prove beneficial in producing a performance evaluation outline, hiring standards and pre-employment testing.

There was some discussion about forming a study group for persons interested in taking the NENA “Emergency Number Professional” exam. If there is more than 10 people interested in taking the test, NENA will offer the test to be given here in Maine, usually at UM campus in Portland.

Everything is all set for the Maine County Commissioners Conference on September 17 & 18. Copies of signup sheets were distributed to those that have not already received them. There will be a regular chapter meeting on Friday the 17th at the conference starting at 1000 Hrs. Volunteers will also be needed to help staff the Chapter display in the exhibit hall. 

The conference is open to all interested parties, whether county employees or not.

Steve Bunker has arranged for a dispatch presentation to take place on Saturday morning.

The chapter approved a motion to approve spending up to $300 by the conference planning committee to purchase coffee mugs as give-aways by our chapter at the conference.

A motion was also approved to spend up to $50 for a door prize to be raffled off at the Conference.

There was a brief discussion over mandatory training and what knowledge and skills students should possess before being sent to the school. There was also discussion about course criteria and class length. 

There was also some discussion over the location of delivery of such a class. It was thought that the Bureau may be better platform for hosting training so as to prevent any possible fire and EMS conflicts.

President Rob suggested that this discussion be taken up at a future manager’s meeting as a broad scope of feedback would be required and it would be more appropriate at a managers meeting.

An inquiry was made as to the status of the Chapter web site. Apparently Maria has received new software that will better enable her to manage the site. We should see some improvements in the coming weeks.

Update! As of 7-27-04 Maria has successfully loaded the new software and is able to more easily work on the web page. There will be further discussion at our next meeting as to what we would like to see on the web page.

In Other News……

Chicago’s 911 system went dead last Thursday (7/22) afternoon for about an hour due to a power failure, and 911 calls were redirected to the city’s 311 facility about a mile away, where dispatchers were bussed to help handle calls. Officials are investigating the cause of the power failure and why it knocked out 911.

At almost he same time, eastern Virginia 911 systems went haywire, resulting in a busy signal or silence for 911 callers. Verizon officials said it was caused by a software upgrade and they had to restore service PSAP-by-PSAP. It took Verizon up to 12 hours to restore 911 service to some areas.

The FCC issued an updated PSAP registry, including additional information from 18 state coordinators. The list, in the form of an XLS spreadsheet, lists an FCC assigned ID number, PSAP Name, state, county and city. The report is available for download at http//www.fcc.gov/911/enhanced/reports


---- UPCOMING MEETING DATES----

17 August

0800 Hrs. NENA Conference Committee members to hold brief meeting at MCJA prior to start of Dispatch Manager’s Meeting

0900 Hrs. Dispatch Manager’s Group Meeting at Steve’s Place!

Proposed topic is implementing Q.A. Programs

1300 Hrs. 9-1-1 Council Meeting at ESCB Board Room

17 & 18 September

Maine County Commissioner’s Conference at Sugarloaf/USA, Carrabassett Valley, Maine

17 September at 1000 Hrs. – Maine NENA Chapter Meeting

17 September at 0930 to 1800 Hrs.  Help Needed tending the NENA display

17 September at 1830 – 2000 Hrs. Dinner in the King Pine Room

17 September at 2000 Hrs. Awards Ceremony to include recognition of Telecommunicator of the Year recipient

*NOTE: Our president Rob will be sitting on a panel discussion covering the formation of :Maine Association of Counties”. This is a move to update the MCCA to better serve the diverse needs of county government entities.

18 September at 0830 – 1000 Hrs. Dispatch training class 911 Status Report

18 September at 1015 – 1145 Hrs. Dispatch training class Contemporary Challenges in Emergency Dispatch Management by Phil Salafia

18 September at 1800-2000 Hrs. Dinner – King Pine Room

18 September 2000-2300 Hrs, Entertainment – Hidden Drive Band

19 October

0900 Hrs. Manager’s Group Meeting at Steve’s Place

1300 Hrs. 9-1-1 Council Meeting

16 November

0900 Hrs. Maine NENA Chapter meeting

1300 Hrs. Conference Committee Meeting

A Message From The President

(I AM Rob Morris and I approve this message?!!)

We were delighted have such a large turn out at our 20 July meeting at Somerset County.  Thanks to all who have taken the time to make the meetings and share your input and talents, and to those who offer to host our meetings!

Our next Chapter meeting will be held on the first day of the Maine County Commissioner’s Convention being held at Sugarloaf/USA, 10:00 am on September 17th.  NENA’s participation at this convention will be substantial, and we hope that many members will be able to register and attend as much of it as possible.  I want to thank Steve Bunker for his efforts while representing NENA and coordinating the schedule with the Maine County Commissioners Association for our presence. 

Many of us Maine NENA members find ourselves easily overlapping NENA (9-1-1) and PSAP/Dispatch efforts.  Thus, many of us will also participate with the PSAP Manager’s meetings that will begin again on 17 August at 9:00 am at the ESCB, MCJA.  A NENA MCCA Convention Planning meeting will precede this meeting at 8:00 am, all to be followed by the 9-1-1 Council Meeting at 1:00 pm.  

All PSAP and/or Dispatch personnel; supervisors, management and line folks have something to gain by networking with your colleagues around the state.  We who have been involved have seen the benefits and learned from each other.  It has allowed our profession to grow and gain attention and respect within public safety and beyond.  

Rob Morris, President

Maine Chapter #42

National Emergency Number Assoc.

                                               
LETTER RECEIVED FROM GOVERNOR’S OFFICE

REF: USE OF 9-1-1 FUNDS
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July 12, 2004

Robert K. Morris

National Emergency Number Association
Sagadahoc County Communications

752 High Street

Bath, ME 04530

Dear Mr. Morris:

On April 26, 2004, you wrote to Governor Baldacci providing input on the transfer of
$1,043,460 to the General Fund. The Governor and his Administration understand your position and
were forced to make tough choices during the Legislative Session to bring Maine’s budget into
balance; while maintaining critical services in health and human services, education and other critical
needs. The transfer of money from the Emergency Services Communication funds at this time does
not impact future grants.

Your points are well taken. My office and the Emergency Services Communications Bureau
will monitor the grant process and inform decision makers of the impact of any proposed actions. The
Administration is committed to Maine’s E 9-1-1 system and will act to continue its development and
operation.

Thank you for your comments. I apologize for not responding sooner, but look forward to
your continued support and actions on behalf of the E 9-1-1 system.

Respectfully,

Richard B. Thompson
Chief Information Officer

RBT/jab
cc: Governor’s Office

Carol A. Grose, State Representative
Albert Gervenack, Emergency Services Communications Bureau

Phone: (207) 624-7568 Fax: (207) 287-8489 TDD: (207) 287-4537




2005 MAINE CHAPTER CONFERENCE DATES SET


VERRILLO’S CONFERENCE CENTER


APRIL 05 2005 – ALL DAY TRAINING CLASS


APRIL 06 2005 ANNUAL CONFERENCE
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